
July 19, 2011 
 

A special meeting of the Village Board held on the above date was called to order at 
8:30 am in the Village Hall, 1 West Main Street, Clifton Springs, N.Y.  14432 
 
Presiding:                          Mayor Bill Hunter 
 
Board Members Present:  Earl Lincoln, Jeff Linsner                                                
 
Board Members Absent:   Melissa Kumkey, Daniel Blondell   
 
Also present were Bob Raeman from Clark, Patterson & Lee – Village Engineering Firm, 
Craig Reed, Water Maintenance Technician, Jason Lannon, Street Supervisor and 
representatives from all four companies that submitted bids for the Broad Street project. 
                                                     
This bid opening was properly advertised in THE DAILY MESSENGER on July 5, 2011.    
 
Mayor Hunter called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. The purpose of this meeting was 
to open bids for the reconstruction of Broad Street, including replacement of the storm 
water collection system and water main. 
 
Mayor Hunter thanked those present for taking the time to submit a bid. 
 
Bids were opened in the order they were received. 
 
The alternate bid involves installing concrete curbing instead of granite curbing. 
 
Bid #1  
Keeler Construction Co. Inc. 13519 West Lee Road, Albion NY  14411  
 
Base Bid =      $811,335 
Alternate Bid =     $-10,750  DEDUCTION 
  
Bid #2 
Ramsey Construction Inc.  5711 Gateway Park, Lakeville, NY  14480           
 
Base Bid =      $961,290 
Alternate Bid =     $-16,125  DEDUCTION 
 
Bid #3 
De Fiore Construction 155 Pool Street, Rochester NY  14606 
 
Base Bid  =      $997,175 
Alternate Bid =     $ -  6,450 DEDUCTION 
     
Bid #4 
Gordon J. Phillips Inc. 670 Beach Avenue, Rochester NY  14612 
 
Base Bid =      $883,160 
Alternate Bid =     $ +  4,300  ADDITIONAL 
 
It appeared all bidders submitted proper bid bonds. 
 
Bob Raeman, from Clark Patterson & Lee took all bid information with him for review.  
Keeler Construction Co. Inc of Albion NY appears to be the low bid.  Mr. Raeman 
intends to have a recommendation for the Village Board for the special meeting that will 
be held on July 28, 2011 at 8:30a.m.  
 
There being no further business to come before this Board motion was made by Trustee 
Lincoln 2nd by Trustee Linsner to close the bid opening and to adjourn at 8:35 am.  All 
members present voting AYE. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
 
Lori A. Reals 
Clerk/Treasurer 


